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      Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 

Cheyenne Field Archers 

Minutes of the Monthly Board Meeting 

July 11th, 2022 

Attendees: Greg Wooden, Judy Wooden, Jim Mallon, Kelly Thornbury, Jennifer 

Ocheskey, Jadeyn Ocheskey, Monica Mallon, Richard Thompson, Chris Newman, 

Kent Ketterling, Lora Ketterling, Dan Conrad, Myron Reed, Gary Cox. 

Meeting was called to order at 6:58pm by Board President, Greg Wooden. 

Treasures report was presented by Board Treasurer, Monica Mallon.  Report was 

reviewed and discussed.  Motion to approve-Dan Conrad, second-Judy Wooden. 

Minutes from the June meeting were presented by Secretary, Judy Wooden.  No 

corrections were needed.  Motion to accept-Monica Mallon, second-Jim Mallon. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Veterans Help Foundation event – Event turned out well, Jennifer and Jadeyn 

stayed to help with the archery event and returned the targets that night.  

Thank you so much Jennifer and Jadeyn!!! 

Still need volunteers to help set up and tear down for Senior Olympics.  Contact 

Al Tharp or Greg if you are interested in helping. 

The Outdoor Adventure program was Thursday and Friday, July 7th & 8th from 

9:00am – 12:00 pm.  We hosted 15 kids on Thursday and 9 kids on Friday.  They 

all had a great time.  Thank you to all the volunteers that helped: Jim, Craig, 

Bryan, Jadeyn, Jeremy, and Greg, you make a difference!! 

The new repair process was successful, targets will work for league nights.  They 

look a little funny, but arrows don’t stick.  Second round of repair will be 

Tuesday, July 12th at 6:00pm. 

Still need volunteers to help with the Girl Scout Jamboree on Saturday, August 

13th from 1:00p – 4:00p.  Contact Greg if interested. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Bowhunter Weekend is coming up fast.   Veterans Help Foundation will be serving food on Saturday 

and Sunday for donations.  Monica will call and schedule the porta pottys and have them delivered 

Friday morning, so they are available for the volunteers that help set up. 

Set up will be at Curt Gowdy on Friday, August 5th.  We need a lot of volunteers to help with setup.  

We will start at 8:00am at Aspen Grove.  Contact Greg with any questions or if you can help. 

Stake colors were determined. 

Cubs – Orange flag/Youth – White/Young Adult, Ladies, & Trad – Blue/Men’s Open, BHFS & BHFS 

Modified – Red/Championship – TBD 

We still need volunteers for setup, registration, sell T-shirts, tear down, etc.  Please consider helping, 

this is a big project and we need lots of help. 

**We will have two work parties to sort and load targets: Monday August 1st beginning at 6:00pm and 

Tuesday, August 2nd beginning at 6:00pm.  Please come help and see what it is all about.  Dan & Greg 

will stake the course on Wednesday, August 5th. 

Lora K from the scholarship foundation committee asked for permission to sell raffle tickets during 

BHW.  Request approved. 

Update on Curt Gowdy outdoor range:  The new director asked CFA, WSA, and themselves to design, 

agree to, and sign an MOU between the 3 organizations.  It was suggested to include the Laramie club 

if they are up and running again.  The superintendent has some money in his budget to buy a few new 

targets and we could possibly get grants for others.  The big piece is putting together a work party to 

replace the targets and clean up the range.  We will share details with membership as they are 

determined.  Please think about helping once a date is selected. 

Congratulations Jadeyn Ochesky for your 1st place finish in paper targets at the 4-H State Intermediate 

Contest. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:09pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Judy Wooden 

CFA Board Secretary 
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President 

Greg Wooden 

 

Vice President 

Charlie Hersch 

 
Secretary 

Judy Wooden 

 

Treasurer  

Monica Mallon 

 

Next Board Meeting  

August 8, 2022 

7:00pm 

 

Board Members   

Dan Conrad 

Richard Thompson 

Jennifer Ochesky 

Kelly Thornbury 

Mat Rusk 

 

 

 Alternates   

Jim Mallon 

Myron Reed 
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